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PRESS RELEASE 
Case #13-518478 and #13-518503 
 
Two DUII Crashes Damage Property 
 
December 15, 2013 – On Saturday morning, Washington County Deputies responded to a 
reported crash into a power pole on SW Scholls Ferry Road.  On Saturday night, just 
before midnight another driver crashed into a house on NW Helvetia Road.  Both drivers 
were arrested for Driving Under the Influence of Intoxicants (DUII). 
 
Early Saturday morning, at 4:42 a.m., deputies responded to a crash on SW Scholls Ferry 
Road.  Upon investigating the crash, deputies determined the driver, Raymundo Jiminez-
Saucedo, 33, of Tualatin was traveling west towards Hillsboro after drinking at bar in 
Portland.  

 
Mr. Jiminez-Saucedo drove his 2000 Suburban through a corner on 
SW Scholls Ferry Road, took out the roadside sign indicating a sharp 
corner and then slid on the muddy shoulder 219 feet before striking a 
telephone pole.  The impact of striking the telephone pole tore off the 
rear axle of the Suburban.  The Suburban slid another 139 feet before 
coming to a complete stop.  Mr. Jiminez-Saucedo and his passenger 
were not injured. 
 
Late Saturday night, at 11:15 p.m., deputies responded to a crash on 

NW Helvetia Road.  Upon investigating the crash, deputies 
determined the driver, Spencer Hopkins, 24, of Scappoose was 

traveling North on NW Helvetia Road and failed to negotiate a curve in 
the road.  After leaving the road, Mr. Hopkins’ 2005 Volkswagen Jetta 
traveled approximately 200 feet and struck a house.  Mr. Hopkins was 
not injured during the crash.  No one in the house was injured. 

Raymundo Jiminez-Saucedo     

 
Mr. Jiminez-Saucedo was arrested for DUII, Criminal Mischief and 
Reckless Driving.  He was lodged in the Washington County Jail with a 
$500.00 bail. 
 
Mr. Hopkins was arrested for DUII and Criminal Mischief.  He was 
lodged in the Washington County Jail and has been released to a 
responsible party. 

Spencer Hopkins          

The Washington County Sheriff’s Office advises citizens not to drive after the consumption 
of alcohol or drugs.  If you must travel, the Sheriff’s Office encourages citizens to pre-
arrange a designated driver.  The Washington County Sheriff’s Office continues to 
promote safer roadways with strict enforcement of impaired drivers.  


